CSPP

Minutes for Executive Board Meeting

April 10th, 2010

8:15 – 10am
Members in attendance: Roz Atkins, Allison Brownlow, Jill Delaney, Eileen Becker-Dunn, George Hagman, Michael Kahn, Barbara Marcus, Deborah Mazza, Dale Ortmeyer, Nancy Sachner, Matthew Shaw, and Mickey Silverman.

Members absent: Mary Daly, Lois Fox, Elaine Hunter, Fred Koerner, Dean Leone, Wendy Stewart, and Ann Singer.

I. Recording Secretary – Matthew Shaw

a. Minutes from the March 13th executive board meeting were approved.  

b. Roz and Jill suggested we further discuss the decision to register as a corporation versus a 501C3 non-profit agency with PayPal.  Members agreed to wait for Dean’s presence in order to have the conversation.
II. Nominating Committee – Nancy Sachner
a. Two meetings have occurred via phone conference and skype.  

b. A letter was sent to the membership concerning recommendations for positions.  A few responses were received and were consistent with the nominations suggested by committee members.

c. The following people have accepted nominations:

i. Elaine Hunter – President-Elect

ii. Rachel Weiss – Corresponding Secretary

iii. Dean Leone – Treasurer

iv. Roz Atkins – Recording Secretary

d. Nancy approached a variety of other people about ways to work with the organization.  For example, Peter Kane has agreed to be the website manager.  Roz mentioned that Penny Crump would remain available for consultations about the website. 

e. Deborah Mazza expressed an interest and willingness to remain involved with the board.  George said that Deborah could be helpful on the scientific program committee.  Others mentioned that Deborah could be on the long range planning committee.

f. The ballot for the elections should be sent by May 15th and returned by June 15th so that the positions can be instated by June 30th.  
III. Division 39 – Barbara Marcus

a. Katherine White will be attending the upcoming Division 39 Spring Meeting April 21-25 in Chicago.  The Division 39 representative is expected to attend two local chapter events at the meeting.  

b. Barbara distributed her local chapter report as liaison to Division 39.  

c. Division 39 is addressing issues of diversity both demographically and professionally.  Barbara will be collecting data about members concerning a variety of variables.  Michael raised the possibility of offering an annual fellowship for an under-represented group.  Roz suggested the fellowship could offer free attendance to each of the scientific meetings for a given year.  Barbara recommended we organize a sub-committee to address this recommendation and other issues of diversity.

d. Barbara discussed a broader initiative within Division 39 to bring Psychoanalysis to Mongolia and mentioned the ongoing Psychoanalysis and China group.

e. She described the recent stand within Division 39 against a hotel that sponsored a ballot initiative against gays/lesbian marriage.

f. Barbara encouraged us to think diversely about diversity.  She recommended we review the topics for the scientific meetings over the past five years in order to identify those areas we may be neglecting.  

IV. Scientific Chair – George Hagman

a. Members discussed a wide range of programmatic possibilities for upcoming scientific meetings.  The following themes were mentioned:

i. Psychotherapy for patients with cancer.

ii. Illness among psychotherapists.

iii. Treating veterans.

iv. Development and homosexuality.  

v. Psychoanalysis in urban, school settings.
b. Barbara recommended we integrate these programmatic efforts with the Division 39 focus on diversity.

c. George offered to review the recent scientific meetings in order to identify thematic gaps in our programming.

V.    Treasurer – Roz Atkins
a. Report for Dec 5th, 2009 to April 9th, 2010.

b. Current assets:  
$14,205

c. Income:  
$6,086

d. Expenses:
$8,569

e. Noteworthy trends:  Roz mentioned that we are earning more through dues than in the past.  Secretarial and Lawn Club costs are considerable though.  This year’s directory cost roughly $300-400 more than last year’s directory. 

f. Places for savings:  No coffee refresher at noon during scientific meetings.  Change in mailing to one sheet.  No more elaborate food at the business meeting.

g. Eileen recommended we raise the cost for non-members to attend scientific meetings so that there is a greater incentive to become a member.  George questioned whether raised fees would deter attendance.  Jill suggested we return to this topic at the next meeting in order to discuss it in greater depth.  
VI.   Newsletter – Marilyn Silverman

a. Mickey is awaiting submissions for the present newsletter but said that it will be rich in content once everything is collected.  

b. She stressed the importance of the photos that have been taken at recent meetings.   

c. She reported that people have already volunteered to submit material for the upcoming newsletter.

d. Mickey will circulate upcoming newsletters to the other editors of Div 39 Chapters around the country.

e. Mickey asked for a writer for today’s conference.  Allison and Michael each offered to write a paragraph about the meeting.

f. George encouraged board members to participate in the listserv discussions.  He emphasized the importance of this mode of enhancing community and enriching the scientific meetings.

VII. New Members – Eileen Becker-Dunn

a. No new members.

VIII. Regional Representative Committee Chairs:

a. New Haven County – Allison Brownlow 

i. Adoration Film event – Allison said the discussion surrounding the event was uncommonly rich but that the attendance was somewhat disappointing.  

b. Hartford – Michael Kahn

i. Michael is trying to organize a study group to begin in September.

Ongoing Business:

June 19th Party


Barbara thanked Jill and Elaine for designing and circulating the invite for the party.  She initiated a discussion about the payment by board members for the event.  Members agreed to mail checks made out to CSPP to Roz.  $50/board member.  Extra funds will be returned to the general fund.  

